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PRESIDENT’S 

MESSAGE 
 
We are getting ready to start a 
new administrative year with the 
same President still trying hard to 
make JRLW a great organization.  
I am looking forward to working 
with all of our officers, board members and 
committee chairpersons. 
 
The attendance at our Friday evening Services and 
Saturday morning Shabbat Services has been good.  
Our High Holiday Services were a sell-out. 
 
Our brunches, day trips, movies, EXPO, classes and 
speakers were all well received.  Many thanks to 
everyone who helped to make this a great year.   
 
Now, we need members to come forth and join a 
committee.  Please call me at 240-242-3742. 
 
Please call  Evelyn Dickman  301-598- 8228 or Sue 
Sandler 240-242-3742 for reservations  to visit the 
US Naval Academy at Annapolis on July 11, 2014.  
The Friday night service will be followed by a 
wonderful Oneg reception. We have chartered a bus, 
so reservations are a must. 
 
Remember T.E.A.M. means TOGETHER  
EVERYONE  ACHIEVES MORE 
 
Happy Father’s Day 
 
Have a safe and wonderful summer. 
 
Shalom, 
 
Morton A. Davis 
 

 

 
Upcoming JRLW June Events 

 
Wed 4  Na’Amat “End of Tear Celebration 
   12:30PM CH 2 
Thu  5  Shavuot Svcs – Yizkor 9:15AM CH 2  
Fri    6   JRLW Friday Evening Svcs  
    Interfaith Chapel 7:30PM 
Sun  8   JWV Brunch 10AM CH 1 
Mon 9   Hadassah Study Gp 1:30PM CH 1 
Tue 10  JRLW Board Meeting 7PM CH 2 
Wed 11 JWV Mtg 10AM CH 1 
    Hadassah Bd Mtg 10AM CH 1 
Sat   14 Shabbat Svcs 9:15AM CH 2 
Mon  16 Hadassah Stdy Gp 1:30PM  
    CH 1 
Wed 18 Hadassah Lunch 11:30AM CH 1 
Thu  19 JRLW Singles Lunch 12 Noon CH 1 
Mon  23 JRLW Torah Study 2PM CH 1 
Tue   24 JRLE & CoA Movie 1:30 CH 2 
               Na’AMat Bd Mtg 10:30AM CH 1 
 

NEWSLETTER STAFF 
Bernice Cohen – Editor 
Nate Sternberg – Layout 
Fred Shapiro – Business 
Shirley K Rosenhaft - Asst. Editor 

 
 

Note: In this issue – 
     Page 3 -  Membership Form 
     Page 5 – High Holiday Form 
     Page 7 – Yizkor Book Form 
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 Fred Shapiro — Business
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 Shirley Griffin — Asst. Editor
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JRLW SINGLES 

                     Anita Van Grack 
 
The JRLW Singles Paid-up Membership 
luncheon will be held Thursday, June 19, at 
12:00 noon in the Chesapeake Room of 
Clubhouse I.  Reservations accepted from paid 
up members only. 
 
To make a reservation call Anita Van Grack at 
301-438-1431.  Please make your reservation 
by June 5. 
 
Some members make reservations and don’t 
show up or call.  Therefore, as of the October 
luncheon a $5.00 deposit will be required when 
you make your reservation.  The deposit will be  
returned when you attend the luncheon.  The 
deposit will be non-refundable unless you come 
to the luncheon. 

                          
 

WE WELCOME NEW 
MEMBERS 

 
Gail and George Blatt - 15410 Bramblewood 
Drive. 
 
Mildred Eidelman  -  3005 S. LWB. 
 
Norman and Wendy Eisenberg – 3210 N. LWB. 
 
Esther Kaplan – 2901 S. LWB. 
 
Larry and Myrna Malakof – 2901 S. LWB. 
 
Imogene McCleary - Lothian, MD. 
 
Cheryl Weisel - Rockville, MD  20853. 
 
NEW LIFE MEMBERS: 
 
Bob and June Kessler 
 
Miriam Atkin 
 
Lea Rochkind 

WELCOME                

             
WE REMEMBER THEM 

	
  
Marilyn Berlinger 

 
Pearl Greenbaum 

 
Daniel Levine 

 
Eli Bloom 

 
Irwin Zarin 

 

	
  
 

A PASSOVER TALE 
                   Ralph Shapiro 

 
Ralph and Ecille Shapiro had reservations 
to join the Jewish Residents of Leisure 
World Second Seder on Tuesday, April 15.   
 
Ecille had been scheduled to undergo aortic 
valve replacement surgery  after Passover.  
However, the surgery had to be moved up 
to the Wednesday following the Seder. 
Ecille was uncomfortable enough about the 
impending surgery not to attend the Seder. 
So they had a Seder for two at their home.  
 
Being the youngest at the Seder and, 
coincidentally, being the youngest in their 
respective families, they were obligated to 
ask the Four Questions and they each did. 
As a result they probably set the world 
record for the oldest boy (he at 90) and the 
oldest girl (she at 85) to ask the Four 
Questions. 
 
Ecille (Cille) had the surgery and is 
recovering at home nicely as of this writing.	
  	
  

DEADLINE:	
  	
  THE	
  DEADLINE	
  FOR	
  
THE	
  JULY	
  NEWSLETTER	
  IS	
  JUNE	
  10.	
  	
  
ARTICLES	
  SUBMITTED	
  AFTER	
  JUNE	
  
10	
  WILL	
  APPEAR	
  IN	
  THE	
  AUGUST	
  
NEWSLETTER.	
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Membership Dues Renewal 

 
 
Once again, it is time to pay your membership dues.  The cost is $20 a person and $40 a couple.  
Singles Club Membership is $12.  The membership year runs from June 1 thru May 31.  We appreciate 
your renewal dues and your commitment to JRLW.  Through reading the JRLW Newsletter and the 
Leisure World News, you can keep up with the numerous activities offered to you.  Checks are made out 

to JRLW.  Please send your dues renewal to: 
 
  Sue Rudo, Membership 

JRLW 
  P.O. Box 12133 
  Silver Spring, MD  20908         (20908 is the zip code for the PO Box) 
 
_____ Individual ($20)            _____ Couples ($40)              _____ Additional Singles Club  ($12) 
 
_____ Life Membership 
 
JRLW appreciates your continued support.  If you have any questions or suggestions, please contact 
me. 
  
Sue Rudo, Membership Chair 
301-598-1153 or suearudo@verizon.net 
 
 
 

Life Member 
 

Please consider becoming a Life Member.  Over 40 members have chosen to do so.  Becoming a Life 
Member is showing support and a commitment to JRLW.  It also means you do not have to pay annual 
dues for the rest of your life.  The chart below shows the cost of Life Membership and is based on Age.   
 
Age Category   Cost 
 
64 and under   $375 
65-69    $300 
70-74    $285 
75-79    $225 
80-84    $175 
85    $100 
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GOOD AND WELFARE  

	
  
Ecille (Cille) Shapiro had  to undergo 
cardiac surgery.  We wish her a speedy 
return to good health. 
 
Our thanks to Ellen Zweig for her many 
years of  taking care of our Torah 
Maintenance and Prayer Book Fund.  We 
appreciate the work that went into your “job.” 
 
We wish Rita Posner a speedy recovery 
from her recent surgery. 
 
Mazel Tov to Marilyn and George Kessler 
on the marriage of their grandson. 
 
Mazel Tov to Joni and Gerry Sommer on the 
Bat Mitzvah of their granddaughter. 
 
Congratulations to Renee Lease on the birth 
of her fourth great-granddaughter. 
 
Mazel Tov to Eleanor Rothenberg on the 
birth of her first great-grandchild Molly Anne. 
 
Our thanks to Natalie Brodsky and her hard 
working crew for their dedication in 
providing the beautiful Kiddush following 
Saturday morning Services. 
 
Phyllys Hutt, we are thinking of you and 
wish you well.  We miss your “stories.” 
 
JoAnne Sternberg had to undergo shoulder 
surgery.  We wish her a speedy recovery. 
 
 
 
 

 
 

MORE GRANDPARENTS’ 
QVELLING (Continued from last month) 

                  
Adam Reiss, grandson of Alvin & Carole 
Reiss, graduates from Thomas Jefferson 
High School for Science and Technology, 
Alexandria, Va. and will enter The College 
of William and Mary, Williamsburg, Va. as a 
National Merit Scholarship finalist.  
 
Carole Jason's granddaughters Hannah 
Marquis and Leah Marquis are both 
graduates, Hannah from Penn College of 
Technology and Leah from Sherwood High 
School.  Leah will be attending the 
University of Hartford, Hartford, Connecticut. 
 
Muriel Brenner’s grandson Joseph Brenner 
is graduating from Penn State University.  
Joseph’s younger brother James will be 
graduating from elementary school. 
 
Erica Nicole Collier, granddaughter of 
Shirley and Manny Collier, is graduating 
from the Nursing School of Liberty College, 
Lynchburg, Virginia. 
 
Shirley Griffin’s granddaughter Dr. Kate 
Daly is finishing her residency in psychiatry 
at the University of Washington.  She has 
accepted a position in Colorado. 
 
Rae Simon’s granddaughter, Lara Carter, 
graduated Magna Cum Laude from the 
University of Miami, Coral Gables, FL with a 
Bachelor of Science Degree in Biomedical 
Engineering. 
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JRLW HIGH HOLY DAYS SERVICES 

ROSH HASHANAH    YOM KIPPUR 
Sep. 24, 25, 26 2014 

Oct . 3, 4, 2014 
 
Tickets are available for Conservative and Reform High Holy Days Services.  Mail requests for 
either Service with your check made payable to JRLW to address below as soon as possible 
but no later than SEPTEMBER 1, 2014.  Conservative Services will be held in CH II Activities 
Room.  Reform Services will be held in the Interfaith Chapel. 

 
AT EACH SERVICE, YOUR TICKETS WILL HAVE TO BE SHOWN TO THE USHERS AT 

THE DOOR IN ORDER TO GAIN ENTRANCE 
 
ENCLOSE A SELF-ADDRESSED, STAMPED ENVELOPE along with your completed Order 
Form.  Your tickets, with the starting times for the various services will be mailed to you by 
September 10, 2014.   
 
Separate tickets, which are non-refundable, must be purchased in advance for Break-the-Fast. 
They will be mailed along with your tickets for the services.  Please mail all the requested 
information to: 

 
Milli White, c/o JRLW, P.O. Box 12133, Silver Spring MD 20908 

2014—2015 dues must be paid up to get tickets at the membership price of $90.00.   
 
Questions?  Call Milli White, 301-438-0211.  No tickets are required for YISKOR services. 
 
       ---------------------------------Cut here and mail form below-------------------------------------------- 
     
PLEASE CHECK HERE IF YOU WANT AN HONOR          OR  ALIYAH       
     CHECK IF YOU ARE A KOHAN          OR LEVI   
___ CONSERVATIVE Tickets for JRLW members @$90.00 each.     =    $___________ 
___ CONSERVATIVE Tickets for non-members @$125.00 each       =    $___________ 
___ REFORM Tickets for JRLW members @ $90.00 each                 =    $___________  
___ REFORM Tickets for non-members @ $125.00 each                   =    $___________ 
___Tickets for Break-the-Fast @ $10.00 each (ticket holders)            =    $___________ 
___ Tickets for Break-the-Fast @ $20.00 each (non-ticket holders)    =    $___________ 
                                                                            TOTAL ENCLOSED       $___________ 
  
List Names              Addresses                                   Telephone # 
                                                                                                                                                                            
 
____________________________________________________________________________ 
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JRLW and CoA present: 
 
Movie Matinee:  “The Other 
Son” 
 
Where:  Clubhouse II  
When:  Tuesday, June 24, 1:30 pm 
 
Fee: $6 check payable to JRLW at 
E&R               
  
The Other Son is the moving and 
provocative tale of two young men--one 
Israeli, the other Palestinian who discover 
they were accidentally switched at 
birth.  What ensues is the touching story of 
the complex repercussions facing them and 
their respective families.  Joseph is an 18 
year old musician hoping to join the Israeli 
Air Force though his real passion is to 
become a folk singer. 
 
He and his parents live in a comfortable 
suburb of Tel Aviv and all seems fine until a 
blood test for Joseph’s military service 
reveals that he’s not, in fact, their biological 
son.    
 
 An investigation by the hospital where 
Joseph was born at the time of a bombing 
attack the night  he was born, indicated that 
Joseph and another baby were taken to 
shelters and switched by mistake.  The 
other family is Palestinian. Their baby, 
Yacine Al Bezaaz (Mehdi Dehbi), was born 
on the same night. 
 
The story continues with an Israeli- 
Palestinian conflict in which both fathers are 
reluctant to accept the situation while the 
mothers are friendly to the idea of getting 
close to their real children. As both boys 
become friends, their families are forced to 
reevaluate their beliefs  and resistance to 
the adjacent cultures.Where were the bouquets 
of flowers laid at the site of the shootings as we had 
seen in the other terrible events? 
 
 

RECIPE CORNER 
 
Remember the “dump cake” we used to 
make?  Here is an easy recipe for one. 
 
Ingredients: 
 
1 can apple pie filling 
1 can cherry pie filling 
1 box yellow cake mix 
1 stick melted margarine 
1/3  cup chopped nuts, if desired 
 
Preheat oven to 350º.  Grease and flour 
tube pan.  Pour in fruit.  Sprinkle cake mix 
over fruit.  Smooth out with knife.  Drizzle 
margarine over top of mixture. 
 
Bake at 350º for about 40 minutes or until 
light brown.  Cool on rack.  Unmold on 
platter and sprinkle with confectioner’s 
sugar if desired. 
 

                 
 
JUNE RELIGIOUS SERVICES 

 
Shavuot Services will be held Thursday, 
June 5, in Clubhouse II at 9:15 am.  Cantor 
Kravitz will conduct the Services. 
 
Friday Evening Reform Services will be held 
on June 6 in the Interfaith Chapel.  Don’t 
forget the starting time for Services is 7:30 
pm.  Rabbi Gary Fink will conduct Services.  
Ed Laskin will lead the choir.  Please join us 
for an Oneg following Services. 
 
Saturday morning Conservative Services 
will be held June 14 at 9:15 am in 
Clubhouse II.  The Torah Portion will be 
Shelach.  The Haftorah will be chanted by 
Hymie Rosenberg.  Bernice Cohen will give 
the D’Var Torah. A Kiddush will follow 
Services. 
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JRLW ANNUAL BOOK OF REMEMBRANCE 

 YIZKOR MEMORIAL 2014-2015, 5775 
 

The “JRLW Book of Remembrance” is providing an opportunity for individuals to honor the memories of beloved 
relatives, friends and other persons who are no longer with us.  A new booklet will be distributed each year on Yom 
Kippur, the Day of Atonement.  The book will include the names of the donors along with the names of the 
departed whom we wish to remember.  The complete Memorial Service will also be included in the book, as it is 
used on the three other occasions when we recite Yizkor. 
 
JRLW needs your support.  This year it is requested members contribute $6.00 for each departed name listed 
below.  Donations should be included with your application. 
 

Our deadline for your donation is July 1, 2014. 
 
Please complete the application below.  The names should be listed in the order you wish them to 
appear in this year’s Memorial Book. Additional departed names can be added on the next 
page.  PLEASE DO NOT CUT UP THIS FORM. 
________________________________________________________________ 
 
Please Print Each Name of the Departed:  If the names are the same as last year and there is no 
change in the order,  please check here.  ____  (No need to fill in blanks.) 
	
  
1._______________________________________________	
  	
  	
  4.________________________________________________	
  
	
  	
  
2._______________________________________________	
  	
  5.________________________________________________	
  
	
  
3._______________________________________________	
  	
  6.________________________________________________	
  
	
  

Being Remembered By – Fill in name below  
	
  	
  
________________________________________________________________	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  Phone Number	
  	
  ________________________	
  
 
Please make checks payable to JRLW – (In the Memo line print “Yizkor Book” and your phone number) 
Donation for members: $6.00 per name of loved one.   
Donations for non-members:  $8.00 per name of loved one. 
 
The total enclosed contribution to the JRLW Yizkor Book  is $________________. 
 

Note:   This form with your check should be returned to: 
 

Theda Rosenblum 
3330 N Leisure World Blvd #117 

Silver Spring, MD  20906 
 

Attn: Yizkor Book 
 

If there are any questions or comments please call JoAnne Sternberg at 301-598-6684.	
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TZEDAKAH, ONEG & KIDDUSH 

DONATIONS 
 
For information about Tzedakah donations 
or Oneg/Kiddush donations please call 
Susan Weiss at 301-460-6030.  Checks 
should be made out to JRLW and mailed to 
Susan Weiss, 3739 Glen Eagles Drive, 
Silver Spring, MD 20906. 
 
KIDDUSH DONATIONS 
	
  
Marilyn and George Kessler in honor of the 
marriage of their grandson Rafi Green to 
Hadas Suissa.  The marriage took place in 
Israel. 
 
TZEDAKAH DONATIONS 
 
Betsy and Fred Firnbacher to commemorate 
the Yahrzeit of Irving Goldstein. 
 
Carole Jason to Gail Leon:  “Thank you for a 
wonderful Seder.” 
 
Beverly Itzkowitz in memory of Melvin 
Weinberg to the Weinberg family. 
 
Yiskor donation by Helen Kaplan in memory 
of her mother, father, Jack and Martin. 
 
Yiskor donation by Morton Sclar in memory 
of Eva, Reuben and Marcia Sclar Fishman. 
 
Yiskor donation by Madeline and Fred 
Shapiro. 
 
Yiskor donation by Sol Bass in memory of  
Jean Piver Bass. 
 
Yiskor donation by Carol and Jack Lerner in 
memory of parents, sister and brother. 
 
Yiskor donation by Evelyn Dickman. 
Yiskor donation by Bonnie and Stan Favin. 
 
 
 
 

Lorraine and Sandy Gerson to Joni and 
Gerry Sommer in honor of the Bat Mitzvah 
of their granddaughter. 
 
Suzette and Joel Levine to Joni and Gerry 
Sommer in honor of the Bat Mitzvah of their 
granddaughter. 
 
Susie and Jerry Cohen to Joni and Gerry 
Sommer in honor of the Bat Mitzvah of their 
granddaughter. 
 
Ben Sachs in memory of his mother on her 
Yahrzeit. 
 
Madeline and Fred Shapiro in honor of  the 
25th wedding anniversary of Cantor and Mrs. 
Mike Kravitz. 
 
Susan and Jerry Weiss in honor of the 25th 
wedding anniversary of Cantor and Mrs. 
Mike Kravitz. 
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TORAH MAINTENANCE AND      

PRAYER BOOK FUND 
 
Individuals can be honored and loved ones 
memorialized with a contribution to the 
JRLW Torah Maintenance Fund or Prayer 
Book Fund for a minimum donation of 
$25.00.  Send your check made out to 
JRLW  to Annette Cooper at 15107 
Interlachen Drive,  Apt. 812, Silver Spring  
MD  20906. 
	
  
TORAH FUND DONATIONS 
	
  
Jerry & Elaine Daniels in memory of Edwin 
Collier,  brother of Manny Collier. 
 
Susan & Jerry Weiss in memory of our 
parents and brother. 
 
Ruth Yudkoff Love towards a light weight 
Torah  in memory of Yahrzeit of my beloved 
son Gary Yudkoff. 
 
Marilyn and George Kessler  towards a 
small Torah for Yiskor donation. 
 
Nathan Katz and sister  Helen 
Kaplan   Yiskor donation. 
 
Charlotte and Larry  Bardack  in memory of  
their parents and siblings 
 
Joanne and Nathan Sternberg   in memory 
of Edwin Collier, brother of Manny Collier. 
 
PRAYER BOOK FUND 
 
Helen Rosenblum and Jerry Gillman in 
memory of Lenore Ralph. 
 
Gil and Lori Sturman  in honor of Sam 
Einbinder’s 90th birthday. 
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  Pledging excellent service and delivering it can 
be two different things.  When it’s time to choose a 
funeral home, don’t just assume you’ll get excellent 
service, expect it. That is our commitment.  

  Dignity Memorial ® Jewish funeral homes are 
committed to giving you the guidance and support 
you need during a very difficult time with a variety 
of service options for you and your family.  Being a 
part of the largest network of funeral homes, we are 
able to offer unmatched benefits when it matters 
most with a 100% satisfaction guaranteed. 

24-Hour Compassion Helpline® • Personal Planning 
Services • National Transferability • Bereavement 
Travel • Serving All Jewish Cemeteries

Special Packages for 
Jewish Residents of Leisure World. 
Call Today for More Information

Edward Sagel Funeral Direction, Inc.
1091 Rockville Pike, Rockville, MD 20852

(301) 217-9400
www.SagelFuneralDirection.com 

Providing Comfort to 
Families Like Mine

Edward Sagel Funeral Direction, Inc. is a licensed funeral 
establishment in The State of Maryland. 
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THE FEDERAL TRADE 
COMMISSION RULES 
AGAINST PROPOSED 
FUNERAL SERVICES 

MERGER 

The proposed merger of Stewart Enterprises, Inc. 
and Service Corporation International was of 
very real concern to the Jewish community of 
the Washington D.C. area. Had the acquisition 
been allowed, it would have essentially 
eliminated any competition between the local 
funeral homes.  This might have resulted in large 
increases in the prices of funeral services.  That 
is why the final ruling by the Federal Trade 
Commission is so important. 

Following a public comment period, in which 
over 4,000 letters and e-mails were submitted 
from the Jewish community, the Federal Trade 
Commission has approved a final order settling 
charges that Service Corporation International’s 
(SCI) acquisition of Stewart Enterprises, Inc. 
(SEI) was anticompetitive in 59 local funeral 
services and cemetery markets throughout the 
United States. 

The Jewish Funeral Practices Committee of 
Greater Washington (JFPC) and the Jewish 
Community Relations Council of Greater 
Washington (JCRC) are pleased with the action 
forcing SCI to give up Sagel Funeral Direction, 
thus preventing SCI from having a full 
monopoly of Jewish funeral services in 
Montgomery County.  As a result, Ed Sagel, 
now unaffiliated with SCI, bought both 
Danzansky and Sagel funeral homes from SCI as 
a package. The resulting funeral home is now an 
independent competitor in selling funeral 
services to the Jewish public. 

"This	
  victory	
  for	
  the	
  Jewish	
  community	
  shows	
  
what	
  we	
  accomplish	
  when	
  we	
  work	
  together	
  
towards	
   a	
   common	
   goal,”	
   said	
   Ron	
   Halber,	
  
Executive	
  Director	
  of	
  the	
  JCRC. 

 
 

SUMMER MONTHS AND TORAH 
STUDY 

WITH RABBIS TOPOLOSKY AND 
LEIGH 

                            by  Fred Shapiro 
 

With most regular activities coming to a halt 
after May, JRLW has arranged to sponsor Torah 
study sessions in June and July, featuring Rabbi 
Uri Topolosky, Rabbi of the Beth Joshua 
Congregation and the Berman Academy in 
Aspen Hill, and Rabbi Shmuel Leigh of the 
Golden Network. Both Rabbis have conducted 
well-received Torah study classes here for 
JRLW. 
 
The Torah study sessions will take place on 
Mondays at 2:00 pm in the Annapolis room in 
Clubhouse I. Rabbi Topolosky will join us June 9.  
Rabbi Leigh will be here June 23 and July 21. 
 
	
  "It's	
  the	
  Principle	
  of	
  the	
  Thing"	
   
Lessons from the argument between Moses and 
Korach 
By Rabbi Shmuel Leigh 
Thursday, June 23, at 2:00pm 
  
"More Than Good Manners"  
An Analysis of the Striking Importance of 
Gratitude  
By Rabbi Shmuel Leigh 
Monday, July 21, at 2:00pm 

	
   
There is no fee for attending the Torah Study 
Group session and all are invited to not only 
attend, but take part in the discussion that 
accompanies the lecture.  
 
The topic of each session will be based on the 
Sedrah of the week, with not only a historic 
religious interpretation but also in how each of 
the teachings of the Torah applies to our 
modern day lives. 
 
Those of you who have attended earlier Torah 
study sessions by both Rabbis have requested 
that we bring them back.. 
 
Efforts are being made for additional sessions 
with participation by other Rabbis in the area. 
These will be announced in future editions of the 
Newsletter and in the LW News. 
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Mt. Scopus Hadassah 
                                              Barbara Eisen 
 
Our annual summer luncheon this year will 
feature entertainment by “Two for the Show,” a 
vocal duet performing a wide range of music 
from Broadway to folk numbers.  The luncheon 
will be held in the Crystal Ballroom of Clubhouse 
I on Wednesday, June 18, at 11:30 am. The 
choices of entrées are cod almandine, eggplant 
parmesan or fruit plate.  To make a reservation, 
send a $30 check payable to Hadassah to 
Barbara Eisen, 3200 N. Leisure World Blvd., 
#810, Silver Spring, MD 20906 by June 13. 
Specify your entrée and any seating 
preferences. You don’t have to be a member to 
attend the luncheon.  There will be door prizes 
and gift bags. 
 
The Mt. Scopus Judaic Study Group will meet 
on Monday, June16, at 1:30pm in Clubhouse I.  
New members are welcome.  The group is 
doing a series of studies called “Parsha of the 
Week.” For further information call Joan Lees 
(301-598-3768). 
 
The bus is filling up for our trip to Lancaster, 
Pennsylvania, on Wednesday, July 23. However, 
there still may be a few seats available.  The trip 
starts with a train ride on the historic Strasburg 
Rail Road through Amish countryside. Lunch will 
be served in the dining car.  You will have your 
choice of Caesar salad or tuna salad wrap, or 
egg salad wrap.  The wrap can be either plain or 
tomato flavored.  potato chips, drinks and a 
delicious dessert are also included. Then the 
group will proceed by bus to the American 
Music Theatre to attend “Music of the Night” 
featuring the music and songs of Andrew Lloyd 
Weber.  The cost is $99.  Send your check 
payable to Hadassah, to Faye A. Freedman, 14 
Finsbury Park Court, Silver Spring, MD 20906.  
Include your local phone number and lunch 
choice. For specific information see Club Trips 
in the Leisure World News. Call Faye A. 
Freedman for details and to check availability at 
301-598-9919. 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 

NA’AMAT NEWS 
Ruth Reid 

June 30 is the close of the fiscal year for 
Na'Amat. July 1 begins a new year; so 
happy fiscal  new year to all of you! 
  
On Wednesday, June  4, at 12:30 pm in 
Clubhouse  I we will have our "end of the 
year" meeting/celebration.  At that time, we 
will have the annual report and also present 
the "woman of the year" award.  As always, 
the recipient  is acknowledged  for her long 
time  dedication to  Na'Amat  
  
As a special treat we will have a trio "Free 
Association" play music such as folk, 
country and rock; all easy listening and all 
very enjoyable.    We will also have a 
lovely,  delicious   dessert  table.  Plan to 
come to the meeting.  Bring friends and 
enjoy. 
  
 We have two summer events planned; one 
in July and one in August.  Look for further 
information and fliers about these events. 
  
 Also, it is important that you read our 
column in the Leisure World News. Our 
reporters Althea and Carole do a great job 
getting  the information out to you. 
  
The June board meeting will be on Tuesday, 
June 24 at 10:30 am in Clubhouse I. 
   
Our support and work with our sister 
organization Na'Amat Israel enhances  the 
quality of life for all Israeli citizens. It is 
important that we keep this in mind when we 
contribute our time, energy and money. 
 
   THINK NA’AMAT, THINK ISRAEL! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please	
  patronize	
  our	
  advertisers.	
  	
  
Tell	
  them	
  you	
  saw	
  their	
  ad	
  here	
  
in	
  the	
  JRLW	
  Newsletter.	
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MEMORIAL DAY (Revisited) 

 
In the May issue of our Newsletter, we 
reminded  people to thank a friend or 
relative who had or who is serving in the 
U.S. Military.  Memorial Day was originally 
observed to honor those who gave their 
lives while serving their Country.  Since 
World War II, the traditional observance has 
been changed to honor both the dead and 
those men and women who have been or 
who are currently serving in the Military.   
 
We do not need a special day to remember 
our loved ones who made the ultimate 
sacrifice for our Country.  We honor them 
and we need to thank those who have 
served or who are currently serving in the 
U.S. Military. 

                       
 

JULY 4TH CELEBRATION 
Walter Budman 

 
Leisure World will again celebrate 
Independence Day on Friday, July 4, 2014 
with a short parade and a patriotic program.  
Members of JRLW and other Jewish 
organizations in LW are invited to come out 
and enjoy the fun and comaraderie.   
 
Those interested in marching in the short 
parade should arrive by 9:00 A. M. and look 
for the JRLW banner in the Club House I 
parking lot. 
 
For further information contact Walter 
Budman, 301-438-1264 

               
	
  
	
  
	
  
	
  
	
  

JUNE PROGRAMS AT 
HAR TZEON-AGUDATH ACHIM 
 
Events in the morning program: 
 
11:30	
  am	
  Exercise	
  with	
  Mim	
  Parizer.	
  
 
Blood Pressure check 2nd Thursday of the 
month. 
 
LUNCH AT NOON 
	
  
Afternoon	
  programs	
  at	
  1:00	
  pm:	
  
	
  
Yiddish	
  Class	
  with	
  Marcia	
  Levinsohn.	
  	
  
 
June  5:    Shavuot - no meeting. 
 
June 12:   "Jews and Baseball:  An 
American Love  Story" – DVD. 
 
June 19:   Program sponsored by The 
Golden Network  TBA. 
 
June 26:   Liz Kruger Sings -  Program 
sponsored by Alfred House Eldercare. 
 
Programs are free every Thursday, but 
there is a $5 suggested donation for 
lunch.  For more information and 
reservations, please contact Linda Wechsler 
at 301-348-3893. 
 
Shavuot	
  –	
  The	
  Giving	
  of	
  the	
  Torah	
  
Lets	
  Celebrate	
  –	
  June	
  5,	
  CH	
  2	
  9:15	
  

AM	
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Jewish Residents 
of Leisure World
Silver Spring, Maryland 20906

TAKE 

ADVANTAGE 

OF THIS 

SPECIAL 

OFFER

Call 301.230.2222 or visit 
washingtonjewishweek.com/JRLW

It’s never too late to build the 
strong Jewish connection you want.

Washington Jewish Week is 
a newspaper that can help!

SUBSCRIBE NOW to get 10% OFF 
our already reduced senior rate!

52 issues 
for $32.40 (plus tax)
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ADVERTISEMANT 

 

 
 

 
Deputy HUD Assistant Secretary.  Builder of online education companies.  Distance learning policy adviser to the Obama 
Administration and Congress.  Distance learning adviser to the British House of Commons and the Israeli Knesset.  Creator of 
the successful American enterprise zone program.  Creator of successful federal housing programs.  Creator of successful 
nationwide volunteer social programs.  
  
I’m Paul Bardack.  I’ve been a community activist for thirty years. I’m running for the Maryland House of Delegates to apply my 
experience to our community’s worst problems. 
 
And the values that guide me?  They’re taken straight from Pirkei Avot, Ethics of the Fathers:  “If I am not for myself, who will be 
for me?  If I am only for myself, what am I?  And if not now, when?" 
 
June 24.  Democratic Primary.  Vote for Paul Bardack for the Maryland House of Delegates. 

 
By authority of Working Families and Seniors for Paul Bardack; Alan Apter, Chair; John A. Martinez, Treasurer; 

Fred Shapiro, Honorary Chair
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Israel 66 Celebration 
 

 
ADVRTISEMENT 
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ADVERTISEMENT 

	
  

	
  
 
As your next Clerk of the Court: 

• I will continue to progress towards a 
paperless system with safe guards in place to protect against identity theft 

• I will continue to provide excellent customer service and convenient access to court records 
• I will continue to build on the legacy created by our honorable past clerks of this court 

Experienced Manager 
• 38 Years of Experience within the Judiciary, 27 of which in a management position 

Proven Leader 
• 9 years as Deputy Clerk 
• Full support of the current Clerk, Loretta Knight 
• Member of “Your Courthouse Team”, including John McCarthy, State’s Attorney Darren Popkin, 

Sheriff, and Joe Griffin, Register of Wills 
Dedicated to Montgomery County 

• Lifelong resident of Montgomery County and has been active in youth and community 
organizations for 20 years 

Current Endorsements: 
Senator Ben Cardin, United States Senator for Maryland 
The Gazette Newspaper 
Coalition of Asian Pacific American Democrats of Maryland 
Loretta Knight, Montgomery County Clerk of the Circuit Court 
John McCarthy, Montgomery County State’s Attorney 
Darren Popkin, Montgomery County Sheriff 
Joseph Griffin, Montgomery County Register of Wills 
Senator Brian Frosh, Maryland State Senate, District 16 
Senator Nancy King, Maryland State Senate, District 39 
Senator Karen Montgomery, Maryland State Senate, District 14 
Delegate Susan Lee, Maryland House of Delegates, District 16 
Delegate Craig Zucker, Maryland House of Delegates, District 14 
Delegate Anne Kaiser, Maryland House of Delegates, District 14 
Delegate Eric Luedtke, Maryland House of Delegates, District 14 
Delegate Kirill Reznik, Maryland House of Delegates, District 39 
Delegate Charles Barkley, Maryland House of Delegates, District 39 
Sidney Katz, Gaithersburg City Mayor 
Molly Ruhl, Retired Clerk of the Circuit Court 
Jeffrey Ward, Former Montgomery County District Court Administrative Clerk 

By Authority of Mary Miller, Treasurer for Barbara Meiklejohn for Clerk 
 
 
 

 
 

Barbara  
Meiklejohn 

for 

Clerk of the Circuit Court 



	
   18	
  
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

Yom Hashoah 2014 
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The Rabbi and his wife were assigned to 
their first Congregation to reopen a shul in 
Brooklyn.   They arrived in February, excited 
about their opportunities.  When they  saw 
the Shul it was very run down and needed 
much work.  They set a goal to have 
everything done in time for the Purim 
Service. 
 
They worked hard , repairing, plastering, 
painting, etc.  They were ahead of schedule 
when a severe  snowstorm hit the area.  
After the storm the Rabbi went to the Shul 
and his heart sank when he saw all the 
damage the storm had done to the building.  
A large area of plaster had fallen off the front 
wall of the sanctuary just behind the pulpit.  
The Rabbi cleaned up the mess on the floor 
and headed home. 
 
On the way home he passed a flea market 
and stopped in.  One of the items was a 
beautiful handmade crocheted tablecloth 
with a Mogen David embroidered in the 
center of the tablecloth.  It was just the right 
size to cover the hole in the wall where the 
plaster had fallen off.  He purchased the 
tablecloth. 
 
 
(Article continued on page 8) 

Upcoming JRLW March 

Events 
 
2rd Wed. Na’Amat Reg Mtg  
4th Fri. Conservative Svcs
 Interfaith 
7th Mon.  Newsletter Deadline 
12th Sat Conservative Svcs CH 2 
14th Mon JRLW Board Meeting 
15th Tue Great Songs of the 20th Cent. 
15th Tue. Na’Amat Bd Mtg 
16th Wed Hadassah Meeting  
20th Sun JRLW Breakfast Forum 
23rd Wed B’nai B’rith Bd Mtg  
24th Thu JRLW Singles 
27th Sun Hadassah New Member Tea 
29th Tue Lessons learned from the 
 Holocaust 

 

Religious Services 

Snapshot 

 
JRLW together with Shaare Tefila 
Congregation, are conducting services every 
Sunday morning at 8:45 AM and minyans 
Sun thru Thu 7:30 PM in the Clubhouse II 
Café’. 

  
Friday February 4th evening Conservative 
Shabbat Services 8 PM at Interfaith 
Chapel.  Services will be led by Rabbi Gary 
Fink.  Ed Laskin  will lead the Choir.  Services 
will be sponsored by B’nai B’rith. 
 

(Continued on Page 2) 
 

 
JRLW 

President’s 
Message 
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